LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 2, 2023

TO: Honorable Brandon Creighton, Chair, Senate Committee on Education

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB584 by Capriglione (Relating to the development of a state information technology credential
offered by public junior colleges or public technical institutes to address shortages in the state
information resources workforce.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing resources. It is also
assumed that any costs to develop and run a program that meets the requirements of the Department of
Information Resources would be covered by tuition and other money of the public junior college district or
public technical institute available for the purpose.

Local Government Impact
No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
Source Agencies: 308 State Auditor's Office, 313 Department of Information Resources, 719 Texas State Technical

College System Administration, 758 Texas State University System, 781 Higher Education Coordinating
Board, 977 Alamo Community College, 978 San Jacinto College
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